Dufferin Marsh Committee
Minutes – April 10, 2012

Grackle Coffee

Present were:

Charles, Liz, Mary, Eric, Brenda, Suzanne, Jackie, Jenn, Greg, Linda

Regrets: Sheila

1.  Minutes of March 13

Minutes amended to include Mary as an attendee. Motion to approve as amended by Liz. Seconded by Suzanne.

2.  Review of Earth Hour event

About 35 people attended. Good coverage by local papers.

3.  Review of Macro FIT project meeting

Over 20 attended. Mary has had no follow-up so far for the people interested. Jenn noted there was a sign-up sheet but no response from them yet. Interest was deemed worthy of a second meeting.

Mary will call to get the list of those in attendance.

4.  Summer Camp-out programme in the Marsh (item moved forward)

This would be a township run overnight tenting event in July, for kids age 12-13. It would be run possibly by township counselors trained in overnight events.
Last time there were about 12 kids; began about 3 p.m.; with cookout supper, night nature walk, games, bonfire and breakfast.

Portapotty and insurance would be covered by township. They would charge a nominal fee.

Brenda and Jackie will handle advertising, registration, lists for what to bring and behviour expectations.

Mary will meet with Brenda and Jackie and liase with the township.

5.  Frog monitoring

We have 6 or 7 new people for this year.

Programme is ready to go.

6.  Upcoming Events

April Clean-up

Apr. 21, 9 a.m.

Mary – bags, gloves, some vests, roadside signs and pylons

Brenda – table

Eric – canopy (if rain likely), Timbits

Liz – Juice

Charles – coffee, etc

Collection to be left on Dr. Kay Dr. as it was deemed too far to haul it to the old arena parking lot.

Bird Banding

Tentatively Apr. 28, 8 a.m.

Mary is trying to find banders as our regulars are unable to attend. May have to cancel.

Mary will task by email if necessary.

7.  Council presentation

Tentatively on for Apr. 16, 6 p.m. start – if it’s scheduled.

Greg and Charles will have 15 minutes to inform them of last summer’s project carried out by greg and Reese, and outline remedial/restoration work scheduled for this year:
Beetle release, water level monitoring, chloride level monitoring.

Linda will send latest Water Quality results to Mary.

8.  Fair Booth

Same location as last year, near the heavy horses.

We will need to man it Sat. 11 – 5 and Sun 11 – 4

Mary said Jill, Sheila, Jenn, Suzanne, Pat Fraser, Joanne Smith have all expressed interest in taking a shift.

Charles will send out a schedule by email.

9.  Goose Rope

Scheduled for Sunday Apr. 15 at 11 a.m.

10. Wine Tasting

Set for June 9.

Eric has had no response yet from Ravine Vineyards (St. David’s).

He suggested we might get someone from the Newmarket LCBO which has a larger vintages section.

Liz has the glasses. Eric will rent jugs. 

We will decide tasks at the May meeting.

11. Gr. 6 Sustainable Community Programme

Carried forward to next meeting

12. Weir and Salt issue

Nothing new to report

13. Township workshop series

Bike safety – difficulty finding presenters, therefore this won’t be on for Cold Creek Springfest

14. Trisan Wetland observation tower

Grant application is in. Waiting for feedback

15. Website

Charles and Jenn hope to meet next week

16. Purple Loosestrife Galuracella Beetle release

Date will be moved forward as the season is early. It will be end of June/early July.

We’ll have a half-day workshop.

17. ORM Birdwatch

18. Constitution review

Deferred to June.

19. Membership

Nothing new to report

20. New Business

Mary asked those present who may be interested in an excursion to Long Point or Point Pelee.

Motion to adjourn by Liz, 9:30

Next meeting Tues. May 8, 2012

